
MASSES FOR THE WEEK          August 7 - 13 
Mon.  7:55 am  Harold J. Geffre +  
Tue. 7:55 am  George Salwei (anniv) + 
 2:15 pm  Dominico Hoang + (Manor Care) 
Wed. 7:55 am  John Robertson + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Lawrence Reinbold + 
Fri.        7:55 am  Leo Braun Family  
Sat. 5:00 pm  Leo & Mae Kallas + 
 7:00 pm  Leo & Jeanie Carda + 
Sun. 8:30 am  Michael Forsting + 
             10:30 am  All members of the parish 
            

Lectors                           August 12 - 13 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jennifer Starks  
 7:00 pm  Terry Kline 
Sun. 8:30 am  Deb Weinrick 
             10:30 am  Lee Zacher 
 

Mass Servers                                 August 12 - 13 
Sat. 5:00 pm  V. & Z. Eschenbaum, B. Falken 
 7:00 pm  Neil Schuanaman 
Sun. 8:30 am               A. Dix, K. Olivier, M. Winegar 
             10:30 am   A. Kaan, E. Russell, G. Simmons 
               

Music Ministry                          August 12 - 13 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Vonnie Reuer 
 7:00 pm  Fionna Rigg/Ellie Litzen 
Sun.   8:30 am  Dave Nikolas 
             10:30 am  Terry White 
                

Extraordinary Ministers                  August 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Linda DeWalt          Debra Dix         Connie Hilzendeger  
Lance Kallas          Linda Lipp       Curt Hilzendeger 
James Kraft          Keith Schumacher      Nancy Klungseth 
Rose Kraft          Marie Schumacher      Stephen Marx 
Donna Mehlhaff           Dan Vetter        Kelsie Sather 
Morgan Stadler           Vivian Vetter      Laura Huber 
Mark Stone          Rachel Uhrich 
                    
Sat. 7:00 pm   
Terry Kline    
Janeen Outka   
Janice Waltman   

Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

Visit us at:  stmarysabr.tumblr.com 
 

PLEASE update your phone number with the parish  
office!  Many families have disconnected their landline 
and have not given us their cell phone number.  The    
parish office number is 229-4422. Thank you. 

 

Beet Relish for the bazaar will be made on 
Wednesday, Aug. 9th.  If you have beets to 
donate, please bring them to the parish hall 
kitchen on that morning.  Thank you. 
 

Pre-marriage class will be next Sunday, August 13 at 
1:30 pm in the parish hall. 

 

The  
Transfiguration 

of the Lord 
 

 August 6, 2017 

Bazaar Meeting:   Tuesday, Aug. 15 at 7 pm in the 
parish hall. 
 

Tuesday, Aug. 15 -  Holy Day of Obligation  Masses 
for the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary wil1 be 
at 7:00 am and 5:30 pm.   
 

Please join us in welcoming Fr. Grant Lacey on      
Sunday, August 20th following the 8:30 and 10:30 
Masses in the parish hall.  Breakfast will be served. 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  The annual St. Mary’s Bazaar 
will be held on October 14-15, 2017. 
 

Roncalli Nearly New  We are open on Tue., Wed., 
Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  If you have extra large 
brown paper bags, we can use them.  We appreciate 
your donations & your business.   
 

The Knights of Columbus are co-sponsors of the SD 
State Chili Cook-Off Aug. 19th, during the Brown 
County Fair on the East Side of Centennial Village.  
This is a fund raising event and the Knights cook 45 
gallons of Cowboy Chili for the tasting event (Public 
tasting starts at 2 PM) .  We are accepting donations of 
items that you believe would go into this Chili.  You 
may drop off items at the Parish Office or call Jeff 
Steele at 226-0696.  Items not used will be donated to 
the Parish Food Pantry.  
 

Win a Harley! St. Mary’s Blood Drive Sunday August 
20, from 8:45am-12:45pm in the Parish Hall.  Donate 
blood and have a chance to win a Harley. For appt., call 
Kenny Awe @ 225-0711 or go to: 
www.bloodhero.com, sponsor code: aberdeenstmarys 

Congratulations:  Our parish rejoices in the   
baptism of  Arlo Eugene Vogel, son of Ryan 
and Jessica. 

Sympathy:  We pray for the repose of the souls 
of George Heilman, Joanne Schwan and Wayne 
Harty buried in Christ.  May those who mourn 
them be filled with comfort and peace. 



CHURCH SUPPORT        July 29-30, 2017 
Envelopes: $ 11,197.50 
Loose:  $ 1,067.00 
Children’s: $ 65.25 
(At least it’s over 10 thousand!) 

   
 

Sitting on the ancient 
foundations of a long 
gone building on a 
mountain overlooking 
the Jezreel Valley in 
northern Israel I could 

see why people a have fought over that land 
for thousands of years; it was beautiful.  
  Before visiting the Holy Land I 
thought all of the middle east was desert, but 
as I looked down from the top of that moun-
tain I saw large orchards and lush fields and 
my whole perspective of Israel changed. 
 I was sitting on the top of Mount Ta-
bor, just outside of the church of the Trans-
figuration.  I was on the same mountain that 
Jesus took his disciples up in the gospel this 
weekend.  On that mountain Jesus gave 
those chosen disciples a glimpse of his di-
vinity and their whole perspective of him 
changed.  He was no longer just a teacher or 
a leader, in that instant he was revealed to be 
the Son of God. 
 Each week at Mass Jesus wishes to 
reveal himself to us in a new and profound 
way.  He wants us to follow him not as a 
teacher or a leader but as the Son of God.  If 
we allow ourselves to follow him in this way 
we will be changed and Jesus will change 
our perspective of the whole world. 
   
   -Fr Lacey 

From the Workbench 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 

Save the Date: September 17 is the first Family Education Class. 
Family registration packets will be mailed the end of August. 

Just a 
Thought… 

 
Thanks Smittys for 

a great season! 
 

ExcEllEncE is 
our avEragE 

News from your  
Aberdeen Catholic 
School System 

REMEMBER: 
We REALLY need 
$18,000 a week. 

The Aberdeen Catholic School System is so thankful for the 
support of St. Mary's Parish.  
Without you, we couldn't carry out our mission of 'Instilling 
Catholic values and promoting academic excellence by nurturing 
mind, body and soul.'    
We invite you to prayerfully consider the Aberdeen Catholic 
School System for your children Kindergarten-12th grade!  
If you are interested in finding out more information, would like 
to schedule a tour or have any questions, please contact Michala 
Heller, at 605-226-2100 or visit us online at aberdeenroncalli.org.  

We serve the King . . . We ARE Cavaliers! 

The 23rd Annual “Bishop’s Cup” is scheduled for Monday,   
August 28, at the Minnehaha Country Club.  For details on the 
rules and schedule, and to register, visit www.ccfesd.org or call 
the Catholic Community Foundation @ 605-988-3765 or                  
1-888-246-3386. 

Family Rosary will be at St. Mary’s on Aug. 8 at 7 pm. 

Yes, I came back. I always come 
back. 

St. Mary's Youth Group is going to the concert - Wednesday, 
August 16 at 8:00pm For King and Country with special guest 
Zach Williams. Please contact Sarah to reserve a ticket today 
sarah@stmarysabr.com 

godspEEd, dEacon patrick grodE 

It’s been a delight to have you with us this 
summer and you have brought joy and 
blessing to our parish and rectory. 
 
You are in our prayers as you go forth to 
begin your final Seminary year! 

Aberdeen Roncalli Catholic School System invites applications 
for a Part Time Information Technology Technician (this position 
is open until filled).  We offer qualified applicants competitive 
salaries, benefits and the opportunity to work in a faith-filled  en-
vironment.  Job description and application may be accessed at 
aberdeenroncalli.org.  Send application to Jeff Simmons 1400 N. 
Dakota St., Aberdeen, SD 57401 or email 
jeff.simmons@aberdeenroncalli.org.   


